
 

 
Ministry Schedules for April-July 

are ready to be picked up. 

 
The May 2018 The Word Among Us booklet is available on 
table in the back of the church. 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 
 

St. Cecilia Health Ministry, in collaboration with 
First Presbyterian Church, Sunrise Rotary, and 
the Hastings Health Ministry Network, invites 
your parish and respective communities to the 
Community Prayer Walk and Joyce Schiffler 
Service Award on Sunday, April 29th, 2018, 2-3:30pm.   
The Walk begins in front of St. Cecilia High School.  
*Please see flyer in Vestibule for more details. 

 

 
Pilgrimage to Fatima and Lourdes 
Is Christ calling you to be a pilgrim? Fathers Dan Rayer and Craig 
Doty of the Diocese of Lincoln will be leading a pilgrimage to the 
Marian Shrines of Fatima, Portugal, and Lourdes, France, from 
September 12-23, 2018. The cost is $3,995 per person with 
double occupancy with air travel out of Omaha. In addition to 
Lourdes and Fatima, there will be several stops in Spain in 
Salamanca, Avila, Segovia, Zaragoza, Montserrat, and will 
conclude in Barcelona. If you have any questions about the 
pilgrimage or traveling to the Marian Shrines, feel free to contact 
Fr. Rayer at 402-488-0921 or fr.dan-rayer@lincolndiocese.org or 
Tekton Ministries, the Catholic organization that is planning the 
journey, at 317-574-4191. To register for the pilgrimage or see a 
brochure go to 
https://www.tektonministries.org/home/upcoming-pilgrimages/.  
 

“I am the good shepherd...and I lay down my life for the sheep…and 

they will heed my voice.” – JOHN 10:14-16 

When you pray, do you only ask Jesus for the things that you 

want? Do you ever ask Him what He wants from you? How 

do you listen for His response? Usually, the answer is in “quiet 

whispers”, so take time every day, in silence, to actively listen 

for His response. 

Sacred Heart Catholic Church 
 

4th Sunday of Easter 
 

April 22, 2018 
 

100 W Pine Street 
Kenesaw, NE  68956 

 

Parish Mailing Address: 
P O Box 407, Doniphan NE  68832 

Office:  402-845-2707; Rectory:  402-845-4477 
Father’s Phone: 402-326-5168 

e-mail address:  stanns@cdolinc.net 
www.sacredheartkenesaw.org 

Office Hours Mon-Thurs, 8:30-11:30 am 
 

Pastor:  Fr. Adam M. Sughroue 
 

 
 

CONFESSIONS:  2nd Wed. of Month, May 9, 4:45-5:15 pm 
 
 
 

MASS SCHEDULE AND INTENTIONS: 
 

Sunday, April 29 11 am Jim Mauly + 
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mailto:stanns@cdolinc.net


 
 
 
 

STEWARDSHIP:    (4/15/2018) 
Adult:                $490.00     Weekly Budget:               $772.31 
Plate:                  $13.00     YTD Budget:               $31,664.44 
Children:                 $1.00     YTD Actual:                $34,717.04 

         YTD Surplus/(Shortfall)$3,052.60 
 TOTAL:              $504.00     
                                                                       
 
             Thank you for your donations!  
 
   

CSA Period 4 Rebate:  $50.00 

Thank you for honoring your pledges! 

 

 
 

 

 “Don’t judge each day by the harvest you 

reap, but by the seeds you plant.” 

                             ~ Robert Louis Stevenson  

CCD/CYO NEWS 
 

CCD Classes:  April 25  
2nd & 4th grades meet after school til 5:00 p.m. 

6th & 7th grades meet from 6:30 to 7:45 p.m. 
Next Class:  May 2  

CYO:  Meets April 22nd after Mass (Last day-Pizza) 
PRE-SCHOOL Class:  Next class, May 6 

Confirmation: May 3 at 7 p.m. at St. Ann’s 
 

 
First Communion:  April 29  

at 11:00 a.m. Mass 
 
 

 All our youth who received First Communion, 
Confirmation and High School Graduates will 
be honored on April 29. 

 

 
TOTUS TUUS 2018 
July 22-27 at Sacred Heart 

 

Totus Tuus – (Latin for “totally yours”) is a summer 
Catholic catechetical program dedicated to youth  

1st-12th grades in order to evangelize and teach the 
faith of the Church.  The aim is to help all youth 

develop their relationship with Jesus Christ so that 
there is an intimate friendship whereby He may lead 

them to the Father in the Holy Spirit.  Taught by 
college students and seminarians, the focus is on: 

*The Eucharist 
*Marian Devotion 

*Catechetical Instruction 
*Vocational Discernment 

*Fun! 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 
 

We still need 2 more orders to get 
this reduced price for The Magnificat.  
Please consider ordering or giving as 
a gift to someone.  Thanks! 

 The Magnificat is a monthly magazine with official daily Mass texts, 
Liturgy of the Hours, meditations, essays on the saints and more.  St. 
Ann’s is able to order one-year subscriptions for $21 (vs. $44.95) if 
we have 10 or more subscriptions.  If you would like to order a new 
subscription or renew your current subscription, please contact the 
parish office by April 17.   You may put your check (payable to St. 
Ann’s) in the regular collection and put “Magnificat” in the memo.  
Subscriptions will start in August.   

 
 

The Diocesan Canoe Trips are coming up!   

This three-day outdoor adventure includes daily 

Mass, confessions, talks, private reflection time, 

and other opportunities for youth to grow in their 

relationship with Christ. A Campfire, skits and rosary fill the 

evening hours. Dates are July 8-10 and July 10-12, cost is 

$100.  To register, go to: 

http://www.lincolndiocese.org/camps/diocesan-canoe-trip . 
 
 

The Steubenville Mid-America Youth Conference will be 

July 13-15.  There is an exciting lineup of speakers, 

musicians and presenters, to challenge Catholic youth to 

stand firm in their faith, to rely upon the awesome power of 

Jesus Christ as their guide, friend and Savior, and to show 

them that faith to the world.  For more information or to 

register:  www.lincolndiocese.org/pilgrimages/steubenville-

youth-conference .  

 
It’s with great excitement to announce to you the first annual 

Diocese of Lincoln Young Adult Conference - REVIVE. 

It will take place July 13-14, 2018 at the Newman Center.  

To register:   https://lincolndiocese.regfox.com/revivelnk  

*See poster in Vestibule for more details. 
 

Ministry Assignments 

Sunday, April 22 
Reader Jill Kimle 

Servers Jacob Weiler / Dalton Smith 

Offertory Shawn & Shelly Gallagher Family 

Sunday, April 29 
Readers Matt / Mikayla Hurt 

Servers Noah Belz / Will Belz 

Offertory Andrew & Rebecca Gasseling Family 
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